Augusta, Georgia 30904
September 21, 1982
Ro s e PLCSER R

My dear Cousin,

Your most interesting letter arrived while we were out of town.
I appreciate it so much. I would like to take this opportunity to thank
you for sponsoring me for Society of First Families of South Carolina and
have already mailed the card which you sent. I am grateful and look
forward to becoming a member.

I also appreciate you telling me of my eligibility to join the
Society of Descendants of the Colonial Clergy on descent of Reverend
Pierre Robert. I am thrilled and very interested.

I have known Evelyn Fooshe for a number of years through the
C&S Bank and DAR., She is a lovely lady. I certainly plan to call my
cousin, the Rev. Charley Peeples who lives next door to one of my DAR
friends. William Brisbane Peeples and his wife, Susan Catherine Laughlin
are my great grandparents. Their son, Ben Willingham Peeples is my grand-
father. Isn't this a small world?

Enclosed is my check in the amount of $82.50 to cover cost of
3 copies of "Our Family Circle". Yes, I will remember to make the necessary
changes relative to Mary Stone, Joseph Lawton's mother. I have a supple-
mental DAR line on Lt. Joseph Lawton.

I wanted very much to hear Tom Lawton's address to the Huguenot
Society but had another commitment, making it impossible for me to attend.

Thank you again for your many kindnesses and I look forward to
the privilege of meeting my cousin before long.

Most Sincerely,
(%7
deq/)
Mrs, Edward L, Pietrowski
2557 Central Avenue
Encl, - check Augusta, Georgia 30904



